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Dear Sisters and Brothers, 

 

I give thanks for this place ï for all of the amazing things that are happening here and for the ways we are 
living into our covenant with God and one another.  There is energy here, there is growth here, there are 
blessings to be found and shared. 

 

Our hearts and ambitions are large.  We offer a staggering number of opportunities here for hospitality, 
formation, service, worship and leadership.  In the last couple of weeks alone fifteen people engaged in 
formation through the Study of John, equal that number engaged in service walking in the Construct walk or 
attending our European Migrant Meeting, more than that attended committee meetings, helped with memorial 
services, attended the Berkshire Association Meeting, volunteered at Open Table or came to Choir Rehearsal.  
In the next couple of weeks, we will invite you to an Interfaith Healing Service, we will go to Pittsfield to 
serve a meal outdoors to those who are hungry, our Vision Working Group will take a trip to become 
inspired, we will ask you to make a financial pledge to this church and gather to care for our buildings and 
grounds.  There is a lot going on and I give thanks for it. 

 

I also want to make sure that you are filling up, that you are being engaged in ways that are uplifting and that 
feed your soul.  We have a good thing going here, the Spirit is moving in our midst and people are 
responding.  Every day I see the love of God be transformed into the love of neighbor and vice versa.  People 
are deepening in relationship even as they deepen in faith.  People are asking important questions and finding 
new truths.  As your Pastor, my heart is filled by this place and more importantly by you and who you are.   

At the same time, we need to make sure that all we are doing is kindling our hearts to love rather than 
burning us out.  We need to make sure that while we are so busy and so active, what we do ends up filling our 
tanks up with new hope, life and dreams rather than draining our life force. 

 

I hope that we continue to be active and alive and that people continue to engage this church intentionally, 
often and deeply.  I also want to make sure that if for you it is starting to wear you down rather than lift you 
up, if you are starting to get fatigued rather than feel that wonderful feeling you get after working hard but 
knowing it was good then please come talk to me, please talk to someone, please sit down and pray and talk 
to God.  I know that leaning on the Spirit and following Godôs call, we are and can be a powerful force for 
God in our community and in each otherôs lives.  I also know this is not a sprint, it is a journey ï one that 
should include both giving and extending blessing as well as receiving and experiencing it.   

 

Thank you for all you do, but more importantly for who you are.  In all you do and all the things we do 
together may you find love, peace, transformation and life! 

 

Peace, 

 

Brent  

 



O  S  L  T 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank Youôs 
 

Thank you to the Fitzpatrick family and the mailroom crew at Country Curtains for mailing out our Newsletter 

each month. 

 

A GREAT BIG thank you to the ladies at Riverbrook and to all my helpers.  I truly appreciate all your hard 

work.                                               

                                                                                                       ~ Nancy  

 

Directory Updates 
 
Martha & Chris Slocombe - phone number - 515-491-0468  

 

Helen McCormick - correct phone number -  413-298- 4412 

 

Amy and Les Freeman - correct phone number - 413-551-7137   

 

Tristan Osgood - Cell ï 413-429-1103 

 

Stephen Foley 

1740 Broadway, 3rd Fl. 

New York, NY  10019 

sfoley@dglaw.com  

 

Linda Colvinôs winter address 

545 Lake Louise Circle, #304 

Naples, FL 34110  

Phone: 239-514-1777 

508-243-1785 ï C 

 HAPPY NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

(Please let someone on the Growth  

Committee know if we have not  

included your birthday or listed it  

incorrectly.) 

 

November 5   Diane Piraino Randolph 

    Deb McMenamy 

November 8   Betsey McKearnan 

November 11 David Anderegg 

November 12   Peter Wise 

November 18   Trudy Fadding 

November 23   Aleva Henderson 

November 27    Judi Peyron 

                    Marcia Miner 

 

PLEASE REMEMBER THE  

FOLLOWING IN YOUR PRAYERS: 

  

Terry Wise, (Stockbridge)  

Max Stackhouse, (W. Stockbridge)  

Norm Charbonneau, (Lenox)  

Bill Holmes, Kimball Farms, (Lenox)  

mailto:sfoley@dglaw.com
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Deacons  
   

Who do we say that He is? 
   

A few weeks ago, Reverend Damrow challenged us all to answer Jesusô question: ñwho do you say that I 
am?ò We were invited to think about, pray about and respond to that question in a reply of up to seven 
words, which we wrote on cards and turned in at the next weekôs worship service. The invitation was 
designed to get us to examine our faith with ourselves and with each other, to inquire who Jesus is to us.  

  

The deacons were delighted at the number of thoughtful responses to Brentôs invitation.  At our last meeting, 
we read them aloud and thought together about what themes emerged when we heard and considered them. 
Taken together, the responses range broadly from simple and straightforward (ñLove made manifestò) to 
poetic and metaphorical (ñSongs of the world, written and unwritten.ò) Some of the responses list a variety 
of qualities of Jesus (ñMessiah, rebel, servant, rabbi, brother, love incarnateò) and some list only one 
important quality (ñThe one who gives guidance from aboveò). But each response is a heartfelt statement of 
faith: indeed, when I carried home all the cards people had inscribed, I felt I was carrying a holy text, an 
amalgamation of these short statements of faith from Godôs loving people.  

  

So, who do we say that He is? There are themes most of us have in 
common, and others we do not even mention. Since I sometimes teach 
research methods, I counted and compared our responses to see where 
they hang together or drift apart. In the following sentences, the number in 
parentheses represents the number of different peopleôs statements that 
mentioned the theme in question.  

  

Taken together, we see Jesus as a source of love  (12) and as our rabbi, 
teacher and guide (8). We mentioned the divinity of Jesus as our Lord, the 
Son of God (9) and our Savior/Messiah (7), Godôs love in human form 
(4).  Jesus is the bringer of peace (4) and kindness (2), forgiveness (2), 
light (3), truth (2), and grace (2).  

  

What is under-represented in our answers? Only one response mentioned 
that Jesus was crucified. There was very little emphasis on Jesus as the 
bringer of eternal life (1). And, not surprisingly in our anti-hierarchical age, no one mentioned Jesus as a 
source of power or might; ñChrist the King,ò as I have observed in these pages before, is not an idea that 
many of us share. Jesus is described as our brother (1), friend (1), comforter (2) and shepherd (1), but not our 
King.  I was surprised that there was little mention of Jesus as an advocate for the poor and powerless: one 
response said Jesus is a ñrebel,ò and one described Him as ña reminder of the importance of knowing and 
remembering suffering.ò  

 Whatôs next for this project? The deacons discussed the idea of posting all the cards on a bulletin board and 
inviting people to move them around, so that we can make our own conceptual clouds. We also hope more 
people will join in this conversation and those who have not yet written a response will feel moved to do 
so.  And since Brent did encourage people to sign their names on the cards if they felt comfortable, perhaps 
we can start discussing with each other what Jesus means.  

  

But in the long run, knowing Jesus is a lifelong project for all of us. This project is a snapshot, taken in 2015, 
of where we are now in our understanding. May we continue to grow, and to say who He is with ever more 
faith and humility as we continue along the path He has set out for us!  

 David Anderegg 



 
Growth & Fellowship 
 

The Growth and Fellowship Committee began its work by expressing appreciation for the tireless efforts of it 
former chair, Cindy Brown, and by welcoming its new chair Steve Hassmer and new members Diane 
Fogarty (secretary) and Michael Prebic. 

 

The committee is continuing  to oversee the church greeters and Coffee hour hosts.  A large print sign up 
sheet is on the bulletin board in the JE room.  To supplement the refreshments provided,  the committee has 
available each Sunday cheese and crackers and reimburses any expenses incurred. 

 

Some of the new initiatives affirmed by the committee include: 

 A  small welcome gift of local honey to visitors 

 A follow up letter to potential new members  

  Renewed relationship with the Riverbrook community who will be hosting a coffee hour 

  

The committee seeks to serve the church through its efforts to expand membership and foster community. 

 
Service League 

  

By the time you read this, the HOLLY FAIR will be just a month away!  So - mark your calendars for 
Saturday, December 5th, and tell your friends.  From 10:00 AM - 2:00 PM, be sure and drop by the JE Room 
to sample the delicious baked goods, admire (and buy!) some gorgeous greenery, unique homemade crafts 
and decorations, explore Grandma's Attic, and have a visit with Santa.  We've been working all year to 
prepare, and the proceeds of the Holly Fair enable us to support worthy causes around the world.  Please 
volunteer to help set up or bake if you can, but no matter what, please come and support this annual event.  
It's a great opportunity to have fun and do good at the same time! 

 
Mission and Action  
 

Community Outreach Project:  Cathedral in the Night, Sunday November 8 at 2:00 pm., St. Josephôs 
Roman Catholic Church on North Street in Pittsfield. 

 

A community meal is held every Sunday afternoon rain or shine in the front yard of St. Joeôs church.  We 
were asked to make one of the meals for the 80 diners.  Our task was to provide an entree and dessert of our 
choosing.   We will be preparing Turkey white bean chili, cornbread muffins and dessert cookies and 
brownies.  We will be making the food in our church kitchen and transporting it to Pittsfield early afternoon.    

 

Christmas giving tree update:  We will be having gift tags ready for selection on Sunday, November 22 
and all gifts need to be returned by December 13.  Individual and families will be selected from: The 
Elizabeth Freeman Center in Pittsfield, Construct, Literacy Network of Berkshire County and Farmington 
River Elementary School in Otis.  Like last year, weôd like to put a limit of $25-$30 a gift tag.  Anyone who 
would like to participate in the Giving Tree project but cannot get a tag or cannot get to the store to shop, I 
would be glad to be your personal shopper.  If you send in a check, please make it out to the church and put 
in the memo line: Christmas tree gifts. 

 
Responding to the European Migrant Crisis ï UPDATE 
Fifty people from multiple towns, communities of faith and perspectives gathered in worship, learning and 
discernment to consider a local response to this unfolding crisis.  It was fantastic and it is just the beginning.  
We formed four teams that will be meeting to address the various components of this issue including: (1) 
responding to the immediate humanitarian crisis, (2) sponsoring a family, (3) engaging the political 
dimensions of this issue, and (4) keeping up with the news and sharing information. 

(over) 



Brent has made an email list of all the participants. We will need some leaders to step forward and shepherd 
each of the groups. We are hoping the leadership will come from not just our church.  It would be ideal to get 
some meetings scheduled within the next couple of weeks so that we do not lose momentum!   

 

Once leaders have stepped forward, we will share the notes from the last meeting and ask them to reach out 
and schedule the next gathering of each group.  

 

If anyone from our church or beyond our walls would like to join one of these working groups, please sign up 
in the JE Room or contact the office as soon as possible. 

 

Construct's 27th Annual Walk was Sunday, the 18th!  (SEE PICTURES ON PAGE 8) That day was also 
the first day it snowed!!!  Thank you to all those big and small that made up the 18 walkers that walked some 
or all of it!  Thank you, Jon Geldert, for the awesome stickers that you designed and made for our team! Thank 
you also to all those that donated ... The First Congregational Church, UCC of Stockbridge Walkers were able 
to raise $2,904 (which includes our Mission & Action Committee's $1,000 match) to contribute to Construct's 
overall goal of raising $60,000.  It is not too late to donate if you still want to.  Use the online link or find 
Casey Jones Hassmer at coffee hour.   Thanks! https://www.crowdrise.com/thefirstcongregation 

 

Sunday, November 15 at 2PM - Delores Jones-Brown - The American Cop Out: Policing as the (Re) New
(ed) form of Social Inequality.  Dr. Jones-Brown is a Prof. in the Dept. of Law, Police Science and Criminal 
Justice at the City Univ. of NY, and founding director of the John Jay College Center on Race, Crime and 
Justice.  From slave patrols to suppressors of the civil rights movement, American police forces have been 
used as the mechanism to insure that Blacks and other people of color are prevented from enjoying the 
"blessings of liberty" guaranteed by the Nation's founders. Today, overt police oppression is hidden behind 
language about public safety and maintaining order. Funds that should go to education and public welfare are 
spent on expanding police budgets and the scope of police power. Using police data from NY City as an 
example, this discussion will demonstrate how public safety discourse has masked the continued social 
oppression of racial and ethnic political minorities in the United States.  Miss Halls School, Pittsfield, MA  
www.uumsb.org  for information - Ricky Bernstein  rickypenrose@gmail.com  413.229.7993 

 

Open Table 

Come to this free community dinner on the first and third Thursdays - Nov. 5 & 19 and Dec.3 & 17 through 
December. We are always in need of dessert bakers, dishwashers and any volunteers interested in providing 
delicious, nutritious meals   I would love to have another coordinator--if anyone is interested.  Less than 2 
hours organizing and then 2-3 hrs. on the night of the dinner.    Please email ahutchinson@verizon.net if you 
would like to help.  These are community suppers where all are welcome.  Please invite your neighbors or 
acquaintances and come! 

 

Trustees  
 

Itôs Fall Clean-up!!!!  

 
ñOn Saturday, November 14th, be sure to show up with your grubby clothes, your old rags, your paint brushes 
(big ones), rollers, Windex, spray wax, cleaning supplies, etc.  Weôre going to be giving the church interior a 
once-over~! This is fall clean up time. Weôve decided to dispense with the raking at this time as weôre bound 
to have some leaves still falling by that date.  

 

We are going to be painting the nursery (a long overdue project). Weôll be cleaning the pews and waxing the 
furniture, dusting the shelves, wiping the windows and the window panes, vacuuming the rugs and generally 
bringing a shine to the building. When the holidays arrive weôll be proud to see a sparkling interior and some 
freshly painted walls. While weôre at it, weôll add a bit of polish to our spirit and our sense of community. The 
Trustees are looking forward to big time participation and a healthy display of lots of elbow grease. Bring 
some friends!ò  

 

https://www.crowdrise.com/thefirstcongregation
http://www.uumsb.org/
mailto:rickypenrose@gmail.com
tel:413.229.7993
mailto:ahutchinson@verizon.net


Green Team 
 

From the Green Team : What's Your Opinion? 

 

Anthropologist Gregory Bateson said, "The major problems in the world are the result of the difference 
between how nature works and how people think,"  

  

For those of us living in the Berkshires, this is probably not a new idea.  Still, it is a challenge to live in sync 
with the complexity of systems that are the natural order of things.  We are dynamically interconnected and 
dependent upon biological systems for life and well-being. Yet development in our technologically dependent 
culture of immediate gratification.  we've lost ability to savor the fruits of each season, and to conserve.   

  

The Green Team is in early stages of forming as a group to rekindle awareness of the natural environment and 
find ways to improve our relationship with it.   As the world prepares for population growth in numbers 
inconceivable to most of us, we may discover that "less is more" and preserving the ecosystem on which 
human life depends to be of paramount importance.   We are taking an ñaction orientedò agenda and with 
Betsy McKernonôs generous donation of environmentally friendly products, have already started switching 
out some of the more toxic chemicals on which weôve been relying.  See if you can Identify the ñgreenò 
products being used around the church! 

  

We invite anyone interested in learning more and helping our Church become a "greener" congregation, to 
check out the bulletin board, reach out to Buck Smith, Terry Wise, Vicky Cooper, Karen Lindstrom. or email 
donnajacobsmsw@aol.com.  You'll be doing the world a world of good! 

 

 

E   H  
 
Interfaith Healing Prayer Service 
  
On Wednesday, November 4 at 7:00 p.m we will join with Rimon to 

offer a healing prayer service. 

This service will invite people into a sacred and quiet time to pray for healing on global, local and individual 

levels.  The service will include readings from Hebrew Scripture and the New Testament, songs, chants and 

quiet time. 

Co-led by Rabba Kaya Stern-Kaufman and Pastor Brent, this service will allow us to 

look both outward and inward, seeking the healing power of Godôs presence and 

love. 

All are most welcome! 

 

New Programmable Thermostats 

Thank you to Joe Nicolosi for installing and connecting our new programmable thermostats for all three 

zones of the church.  They will both help us be warmer and more efficient.  If you have an event at the church 

make sure it is on the calendar and we will make sure the room is warm when you arrive. 

You are welcome to adjust the setting to ensure you are comfortable, but please do not use the HOLD feature 

on these thermostats as it will interrupt the programmed schedule.  Questions?  Give us a call.

mailto:donnajacobsmsw@aol.com
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCND19Kfg1sgCFcb3gAoduK4LhQ&url=http%3A%2F%2Frimonberkshires.org%2F&bvm=bv.105814755,d.eXY&psig=AFQjCNEr7HjA4HK7EFkxMFijNe90HnzmtA&ust=1445626440596674


Thanksgiving Day Worship 
Thursday, November 26 ï 10:30 a.m. 

Now thank we all our God with heart & hand & voicesé 

Thanksgiving Day is a uniquely Christian day, a day founded and dedicated to stopping and giving thanks for 

the bounty of Godôs gifts in our lives. 

What better way to celebrate than in an ecumenical worship with all of the churches of Stockbridge.  Here at 

First Congregational, we will host our sisters and brothers from St. Paulôs, St. Josephôs and the Marian 

Fathers.  The worship will be full of great hymns, favorite readings and joyful prayer.   

It will last for about 30-45 minutes which will give you plenty of time to still get that Turkey ready!  Sam 

Smith will offer our Thanksgiving Reflection.   

A special thank you to Diane Fogarty and Jon Geldert for providing the food for the fellowship hour to 

follow. 

Start your day in worship and see how everything changes. 

 

O      

 Young Cellists in Worship 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 



Walkers brave the cold to benefit Construct


